
WSREC:  No meeting in November. 
 
STC:  At our November 10th meeting, we met with Mr. Pat Baumann, Chairperson of the Camp Hill 
Shade Tree Commission to discuss how Camp Hill manages their Shade Trees.   
 
Mr. Baumann informed us that their STC reports to their codes enforcement officer and that the codes 
enforcement officer was directly responsible for enforcement of Camp Hill tree ordinances and STC 
guidelines.  Mr. Baumann told us that Camp Hill does have a policy of requiring that a replacement 
tree  be planted for any tree removed along the street, when practical.  The Camp Hill STC also advises 
tree management in their parks, and advises homeowners on tree issues, if asked.  
 
We discussed common street tree issues and enforcement challenges.  We compared our Street Tree 
lists and permit applications. It was productive to find common ground regarding STC’s between both 
Boroughs. 
 


